Prof. Zhu Zuoyan Met with JST Delegation



On Feb. 7, 2007, NSFC Vice President Prof. Zhu Zuoyan met with Mr. Itaku Watanabe, Director and Senior Fellow of Japan Science and Technology Agency (JST) and 3 other guests. JST informed NSFC that a joint JST-RIKEN Beijing Office will be established this year and Mr. Watanabe will be the Director of this office. Both sides expressed the hope to strengthen their cooperation. Prof. Zhu emphasized the importance of S&T cooperation between China and Japan, and said that it is not only beneficial to China and Japan, but also to Asia as well as the whole world.

Prof. Chang Qing, Deputy Director of NSFC Bureau of International Cooperation, then chaired a working level meeting with Mr. Keji Terazawa, Director of the Department of International Cooperation, JST. Both sides discussed the cooperation on NSFC/JST Environment and Energy Program for 2007, including the areas of cooperation, the schedule of joint workshop in Tokyo, and so on.

(Zhang Yinglan)

Vol. 15, No. 1, 2007